Eastman Creek Landing Newsletter
June/July 2011
	THANK YOU!!!  A Well Earned Thank You  to Frank Bagdonas for his hard work on fixing both Docks!!!  Frank managed to change out over 40 boards as a one man “wrecking” and repair crew.
POOL NEWS:

- Remember your pool passes and have them available to display if requested. No pass – No pool

- DO NOT ABUSE the guest rule!!!  Chemicals are costly and more bodies means more money.  Residents should limit guest to 4 people. 

-BATHROOMS:  We have had numerous vandalism problems in the clubhouse bathrooms.  If anyone is caught abusing the facility, the entire family will be banned from the pool area. If they are guests, the host family will lose their privileges as well.
-Please be kind and wind down umbrellas, throw out your trash and remember to take your items from the pool area!  NO GLASS BOTTLES!!!
EVENTS:

-HOA MEETING is scheduled for Wednesday July 13th at 7:00 at the clubhouse.  Topics include street repairs, treasury report, and potential dues increase

-Bunco is the first Thursday of the month as 7:00 p.m. at the clubhouse.  Bring $5.00, a snack, and your good humor.
HELP WANTED:

We have well over 100 homes now and it has been pretty disappointing that we cannot find anyone to step forward and volunteer to do a newsletter or chair the social events that we could be having.  Four or five people cannot possibly keep up with everything in the community. Please volunteer to assist our great neighborhood.
	REMINDERS:

-The website forms may not be entirely up to date, the board does make periodic changes. Please ask a board member if you are unsure.

-We are not going to mention the clean up your  dog poop issue. 
- We have a lot of new neighbors in the development and would like to welcome them to Eastman Creek.  You are welcome to attend our home owners meetings whether you are an owner or renter and we welcome your comments and suggestions.
-The Eastman Creek Website is listed below, be attentive of your punctuation including underscores and capital letters.

- Your Eastman Creek Board members are: Frank Bagdonas, Ron Ewing, Elizabeth Tews, and mark Wise.

-You can email the HOA Board of Directors at eastmancreekhoa@gmail.com
-Remember to check out your pool news section and keep the pool area neat and clean!

- Rebecca Jones is our neighborhood community watch program coordinator, please contact her or your “block captains” with any concerns/problems you may have.
-Please be mindful of your crab pots and bait traps.  We have fielded multiple concerns for poor monitoring of crab pots at the docks.
-GOT GRASS??????   We have been advised that grass growing into the streets is a major contributor to the degradation of the roads. Please keep grass out of our roads!!! 
-Be mindful of the marshes – they ARE NOT PLAY AREAS.

-We have received concerns of children attempting to burn wood and papers in the phase 1 woods.  We are investigating the issue and will be in contact with appropriate homeowners immediately.

-Finally, watch your speed, it is summer time and most children are out playing.


Visit our Website:  http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Eastman_Creek_Landing
